
Save Our Shops 
Further to previous articles concerning the decision by the Conservative 
Administration to take away the 30-minute free parking period in Upminster 
and Hornchurch, it is obvious that it is still causing a dramatic fall in income in 
our local shops!

At the end of August a large number of people went to Upminster Library for a 
public meeting with the Leader of Havering Council, in an attempt to point out 
the problems we are experiencing. Sadly, he was not prepared to answer the 
points put to him and walked out at of the meeting early, only to report that he 
was in a West End theatre before the time the library meeting was due to end! 
You have to ask yourself whether he ever had any intention to stay and answer 
questions?

At the end of September, a large crowd again protested outside the Town Hall 
before the Full Council Meeting, to show Councillors their concerns about the 
parking and also the threat to local green spaces, such as the Hall Lane Pitch 
and Putt course.

At the meeting, clearly with an eye on a general election being called in the 
near future, the Council Leader said that they would be looking into the parking 
charges but that any changes would not be brought in until the next financial 
year. Waiting until then is simply not good enough and so we will continue 
to push for the return of the 30-minute free parking, together with a review of 
other parking charge increases.

With this in mind, together with our Residents’ Association colleagues 
across most of Havering (but not Harold Wood of course – they support the 
Conservatives!), we have put a motion down at November’s Full Council 
Meeting to re-introduce the free 30-minute period immediately. To leave it 
another five months would be disastrous.

We will keep you updated in future Bulletins.

Cllrs LINDA HAWTHORN, RON OWER, CHRIS WILKINS, GILLIAN FORD   
LINDA VAN DEN HENDE, JOHN TYLER

NOVEMBER 2019
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UPMINSTER & CRANHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
School Council Alliance 
Anti-Bullying March
The Upminster School Council Alliance 
is made up of the school council 
representatives from a group of schools 
based in Upminster who unite at various 
times during the year to raise awareness 
about issues important to them.
On Friday 15th November over 100 pupils 
from school councils in Upminster will 
march around the town centre to raise 
awareness about bullying. This event will 
mark the end of Anti-Bullying week with 
children carrying banners and placards 
showing their support for children and 
adults who are bullied or discriminated 
against.

Joseph Fielder
Deputy Headteacher

Branfil Primary School 

Chapmans Farm Update
Planning application P1673.18 for 
the demolition of existing livery yard 
buildings and the building of nine 
houses at Chapmans Farm, Hall Lane, 
Upminster, has been refused planning 
permission. The restricted visibility for 
pedestrians and vehicles was recognised 
along with a substantial suburban 
incursion into the Green Belt, that would 
have a detrimental impact on the street-
scene and the character of the area.

Cllrs GILLIAN FORD, JOHN TYLER 
LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

WE OPPOSE THE INCREASE ON 
PARKING CHARGES

Upminster & Cranham Edition

continued on page 2
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We did it! 
Thank you...
We’ve raised £9,391 which includes 
£3000 from the Residents Association  
to get public access defibrillators 
in Upminster and Cranham Wards 
in memory of Cllr Clarence Barrett. 
A huge thank you to everyone who 
has donated and we hope that these 
public access defibrillators will 
hopefully save someone’s life. We 
are working with London Hearts 
Charity to place these at locations 
in residential and retail areas in 
Upminster and Cranham, the mission 
of London Hearts is to ensure that 
every person in the UK is at all 
times within 100 metres of a fully 
functioning and available public 
access defibrillator, this is something 
if Clarence had survived would be 
fighting to deliver in our community. 
Clarence was passionate about the 
area he lived and supported and we 
are so grateful to all the donations 
and kind letters and messages from 
you, the community in Upminster 
and Cranham. Next month we will 
have finalised the locations and are 
very grateful to the local organisations 
we have approached to help us site 
them. We are hoping the life-saving 
defibrillators will go up in November 
and supported with training 
locally with London Hearts on 
Cardiopulmonary resuscitation (CPR) 
and how a defibrillator works. 
Next month we can update you on 

the locations and dates of the training 
that will be available.

Thank you once again.

The Barrett family 

Upminster 
Christmas Lights 
We are delighted to inform you 
that this years Christmas Lights 
event takes place on Thursday 
21st November late afternoon in 
Station Road. As usual there will 
be a range of events Carol Singing, 
Father Christmas etc. If you wish to 
participate please contact Linda on 
lindahawthorn@hotmail.co.uk or 
Chris on 07960 059 195.

Residents/Visitors 
Parking Permits
Further to articles in the Bulletin 
regarding the Council trying to 
introduce ‘parking permits’, we 
have been informed that Havering 
have launched a ‘parking review 
consultation’ in several areas including 
Upminster, Emerson Park, Hornchurch 
and Harold Wood. 

The council state that ‘……We are 
launching an online questionnaire that 
residents and businesses can respond 
to and some hard copies will also be 
available in libraries. At the same time 
the business engagement sessions are 
an opportunity for businesses from 
Hornchurch and Upminster to talk 
to the council about their concerns 
around parking in the area………we will 
notify businesses and residents of the 
results and next steps……either the end 
of this year or early next year.

We will promote this through social 
media, the local media, posters and 
word of mouth……I know that it was 
mentioned that letters were going to be 
sent to households and businesses to 
notify them, but due to the size of the 
consultation, it will be too costly.’

This review is apparently aimed at 
finding out what parking problems 
there are in parking in town 
centres and surrounding areas. The 
consultation is available online at 
www.havering.gov.uk/parkingreview 
and ends on 22 November. Emails 

can also be sent to parkingreview@
havering.gov.uk .

The Residents’ Association have several 
concerns -

1.	 A previous consultation in 
Upminster, in particular on the 
introduction of permits, resulted 
in an overwhelming response of 
NO! 

2.	 The leading questions in the 
survey appear to encourage the 
introduction of Controlled Parking 
Zones, with residents and visitors 
all having to pay to park on the 
street.

3.	 The lack of information for those 
who do not have internet access or 
go to the library, means that many 
will miss out on the opportunity to 
make they feelings known. This is 
discriminatory.

4.	 Residents’ Association councillors 
were not allowed to attend the 
businesses meeting with the 
Council Leader, once again 
excluding us from the democratic 
process in Havering.

Holland & Barrett
Their shop at Bell Corner, Station Road 
has just had it’s first birthday.

We were delighted that they took over 
the old Lloyds Bank building.

Tel: 01708 229857  Mobile: 07415 096551 / 07860 801377

continued on page 3

07956 950711



Sunny Open 
Day At 
Allotments
The Stewart Avenue Allotments’ 
Open Day, held on 17th August, was a 
resounding success. The weather was 
kind, the show had many attractions 
with a record number of visitors able 
to enjoy them, as 
well as seeing prizes 
awarded for best 
produce. There were 
a number of inspiring 
exhibits, with Russ 
Barnett winning 
Best in Show for his 
courgettes. Visitors 
also voted for their 
favourite scarecrow 
- the winner being 
‘Molly’ by Paula and 
Emma Brown. The 
show also supported 
the environment by 
using re-useable cups and plates for 
refreshments and recycled plant pots 
for children to decorate and plant with 
herbs. There were also stands from 
Upminster Horticultural Society and 
Upminster Camera Club. The event 
was sponsored by the Upminster 
Tap Rooms, Sweet Rose Cakery and 
James Read Opticians, as well as 

Upminster and Cranham Residents’ 
Association - a  big thank you for this 
support. . The event demonstrated 
what a great project this is, which 
benefits the whole community. If you 
would like to find out about renting 
a plot please see their website www.
stewartavenueallotments.org.uk or 
email stewardsaallotments@outlook.
com. There is a Trading Hut at the 
allotments every Sunday from 10-12 

with gardening supplies, plants and 
excess produce for sale, subject 
to availability. The Association’s 
Chairman, Councillor Chris Wilkins, 
was on hand to present prizes with the 
Allomont Secretary Jackie Whitehead. 
Photo below showing John and Joy 
Masters receiving their prize.

Carriageway 
Resurfacing
Further to previous articles in 
The Bulletin where we have been 
chasing up a number of areas to 
be resurfaced. We have received 
comments on how well the work was 
done and the efficiency of getting the 
roads closed and re-opened quickly.
However, we have also received 
complaints on work not being 
completed, yellow lines not being 
replaced properly and in Pike Lane 
where “open cracking has appeared “
Upminster Resident’s Councillor 
Chris Wilkins had taken these 
problems up urgently with the 
Council, met with Council Officers on 
site to show first hand the problems.
On Pike Lane the Council confirmed 
that they were holding investigations  
with their contractor and were 
erecting signs on site advising that 
the carriageway surface is being 
monitored.
We will keep you advised on this.

Christmas Fayre
Come and have fun at The EPFA 
Christmas Fayre on Saturday 23rd 
November from 11.00-14.00. There 
is something for all the family. Visit 
Santa in his grotto, arts and crafts, 
fun children’s games, tombola, BBQ, 
Market Hall, Grand Prize Drawn and 

lots more.  See you there. Engayne 
School, Severn Drive, RM14 1SW.

Murder Mystery
Due to the enormous past successes 
of the Player’s series of Murder 
Mystery plays & quiz evenings, they 
are once again inviting audiences to 
follow the clues and work out ‘Who 
Dunnit?’ this autumn.
The Murder Mystery play evenings are 
mixed with observation and general 
knowledge quizzes with a dusting of 
song and laugher ensuring that a great 
time is had by all. This year, there is a 
dastardly murder at the Cedar Woods 
home for retired people. The usual 
tranquillity is disturbed by intrigue 
and suspicion, requiring the detective 
skills of those famous detectives, 
Inspector Long and Sergeant Short. 
Will you agree with their findings? 
Will you guess the murderer or will 
you, by skill of deduction beat them 
to it?
The Retirement Home Murder written 
& Directed by Gerry Sweeny, will be 
presented at All Saints Church, Vestry 
Hall, The Chase, Cranham, RM14 
3YB on Friday 15th & Saturday 16th 
November. Curtain 8pm. Tables up 
to 8 persons £8pp on sale now. Bring 
own drinks and snacks.
Call Box Office 01708 221923 .

The Oglethorpe Players are sponsored 
and supported by Allen Ford Cars 
Romford.

3

01708 225910

Chris Wilkins & Jackie Whitehead 
Photo: Luke Fernandez
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PLASTERING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961  379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

     • Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

           • Clean and Reliable

      • Cove & Cornice • Painting

            • Cheapest Rates

             • OAP Discounts

             • Free Estimates

         • 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M  Bray
painting and decorating
 all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
 over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 /  07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com

Are You a Home Owner aged over 55?
Have you ever considered releasing the money in 

your home to...

• Pay for Home Improvements
• Debt Consolidation

• Luxury Holidays

For more information
Call: 0800 6127362
Mob: 07964 282678

Kevin.hull@therightequityrelease.co.uk
The Right Equity Release Ltd which is authorised and regulated by the Financial 

Conduct Authority Registered in England and Wales No. 07166676

Hornchurch



Santa On His Way
Pleased to inform you he will also 
be at Roomes Fashion Store, Station 
Road, Upminster on Saturday 23rd 
November.
He will be in his horse drawn carriage 
locally from 12pm. Outside the store 
at 1pm and in the store at 1.30pm. 

Cranham Golf 
Course
Havering Council have received 
a Planning Application Reference 
P 0096.19 as follows “an outline 
application for proposed adventure 
golf facility with ancillary overspill 
car parking associated with existing 
course “
The proposed course is alongside the 
course in St. Marys Lane, Upminster.
We will keep you up to date on this.

Coopers Coborn 
Fireworks 
Display
Come along to the Coopers Coborn 
School Annual Fireworks Display on 
Saturday 9th November 2019. Gates 
open at 5.30 p.m. with the display 
due to start at 6.30 p.m. Limited 
free parking available on site. BBQ/
Bar and Live Music throughout 
the evening. Tickets on the night 
£6 Adults, Children £4. Cheaper 
Advanced tickets including a family 
ticket from the School Shop or Office. 

Thank You
Upminster Golf Club would like to 
extend a massive thank you to all the 
local and neighbouring businesses 
who kindly donated towards the 
charity day, Romford Snooker Club, 

Café Bloom, Floral Affair, Crondon 
Park Golf Club, Osteria Due Amici, 
M & Co, Philomina T/A Fashion 
Quarter, Playgolf Colchester, Queen’s 
Theatre, Vapoever, UGC Pro Shop, 
Aura Health and Beauty, Fishy 
Business, Orin Richards, Nick Rose 
of Crowlands Gold Club, Cannons 
Brook, Bells Blinds, Sorrento Italiano 
Restaurant, Thorndon Park Golf Club, 
Filati Mens Clothing, Roomes Stores, 
Colne Valley, The Tea Cosy, Kushoom 
Bugh Restaurant, Paint Emporium, 
Studio Florists, Spec Savers, Waitrose, 
Sweet Rose Cakery, Upminster 
Jewellers, Bently GC, Salon 52, Table 
19, James Read Optician, Diss GC, 
Jodie Dartford of Upminster GC, 
Chris Jenkins of Crowlands GC.
 Captains Ken Rhodes along with 
Lady Captain Margaret Osborne 
would also like to thank all the 
members and guests who kindly 
donated money  on the day. All 
proceeds being divided equally to go 
to both the Alzheimer’s plus the Essex 
and Harts air ambulance charity’s. 
Captain Ken would personally like 
to thank golf professional Chris 
Jenkins from Crowlands Golf Club 
for introducing two of Essex top 
major PJA professionals Simon Khan 
plus Robbie Coles who both kindly 
donated their services. 
 So far this year throughout the 
summer months Upminster golf and 
Bowls club has had numerous event 
days  there was a very successful  all 
day fun packed family day with a 
live band in the evening numerous 
guest days plus an abundance of  
entertainment evenings. If you are a 
male or female or a junior golfer that 
may be interested in joining, new 
membership’s are currently available. 
Social memberships are also available 
which allow you to enjoy the benefits 
of both bar along with our fine À la 
cart restaurant. To become member 
of  probably the  friendliest club in 

Essex simply ring the office for details 
on 01708 222788 using ext 3.
 

Hornchurch 
Parish Mens 
Group
We are looking for New members, 
from Hornchurch and surrounding 
areas, to join our luncheon meetings. 
We meet at the Cranleigh Restaurant 
Hornchurch, on the second 
Wednesday of the month from 
October onwards. After a three course 
lunch we have a speaker on various 
subjects.
If you are retired and can spare a 
Wednesday, once a month, get in 
touch with Brian Stone 01708 250178. 

St Andrews 
Christmas Market
Please note the church hall hosts the 
Christmas Market from 10am to 3pm 
on Saturday 23rd November.
Stalls include Tombolas, Books, 
Toys, Gifts, Cakes ,China Smash and 
refreshments.

Havering 
Literary Festival
Havering Literary Festival will be 
running again this year from 04-22 
November. There will be children’s 
authors and illustrators, workshops, 
panels and more.
Many familiar names will be 
appearing, including the following –
Martina Cole (best-selling crime 
author), Dorothy Koomson (award-
winning novelist), Dan Cruickshank 
(art historian), Alice Roberts (BBC 

Anthropologist), Adele Parks (Author) 
and Simon Clader (travel expert).
Events will be taking place in the 
borough’s libraries and you can now 
purchase tickets online at www.
haveringliteraryfestival.eventbrite.
co.uk or at any library.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

St Mary 
Magdalene 
Christms Fair
Saturday 30th November, 2.00 
To 4.00pm. Church Lane, North 
Ockendon, RM14 3QH. Everybody is 
welcome. Lots of stalls and games to 
play with prizes to be won.
Cake stall-tombola-grand raffle
Refreshments, cakes, teas, coffee and 
soft drinks.

Festive Flower 
Evening
If you are looking for Christmas 
inspiration or just a relaxing evening 
out, Upminster Floral Art Society 
have just the ticket.  Come along on 
Wednesday 20th November to see 
floral designer Kathryn Stangaard 
create some wonderful festive flower 
arrangements as she entertains you 
with floral tales and tips.  Kathy is 
a very popular local east London 
demonstrator with great style and 
flair.  This will be our end-of-year 
event with refreshments provided 
from 6.45pm. We welcome visitors 
to all our monthly events every third 
Wednesday of the month in the New 
Windmill Hall.  This year we celebrate 
65 years of our Society providing 
floral fun and friendship.  Contact: 
Margaret 01708 471977.

JOINERY
EST 20 YEARS

HARDWOOD SPECIALISTS
•	 Supply only or supply and install

•	 High quality windows, doors
	 and conservatories
•	 Leaded lights and coloured glass
•	 Unique old-fashioned front doors
FREE FRIENDLY ADVICE • FREE ESTIMATES

01708 757675
5
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LOVE CLEANING 4U
Need a cleaner for your home?

No contracts . Pay by the hour
Friendly, honest cleaners

Check us out at: LOVECLEANING4U.CO.UK
and let us make your life easier!

We also provide an Ironing,
Laundry and Dry Cleaning service
with Free Collection and Delivery

Call us on 01708 748344
Email: info@lovecleaning4u.com

Service Contracts 
(please ask for details)

07539 444 413
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Wills, LPA 
and Contested 
Probate Seminars
 
Due to popular demand, Pinney 
Talfourd will be hosting their 
Wills, LPA and Contested Probate 
again this month!  
These regular seminars explain 
the importance of a Will and 
other documents such as LPAs 
in ensuring that you and your 
family’s future is secure. The team 
will also be discussing where 
disputes may arise in family 
bereavements and how to deal 
with disagreements over a Will.
“Getting it Right in the First Place 
& How to Solve Disputes”

Join our award winning team for 
this FREE presentation followed 
by some FREE tailored advice 
over refreshments.

Friday 15 Nov - 10.00am – 
11.30am

Saturday 16 Nov - 10.00am – 
11.30am

Pinney Talfourd, 54 Station Road, 
Upminster, Essex, RM14 2TU
(Please note - the seminars will be 
up one flight of stairs.)
Bookings; call 01708 229444 
or email nicholas.conway@
pinneytalfourd.co.uk 

Queens Theatre
The Beauty Queen of Leenane by 
Martin McDonagh, 30 Oct - 16 Nov. 
In a remote cottage in the mountains 
of Connemara, 40 year old Maureen 
Folan lives with her manipulative and 
possessive mother, Mag.
Trapped together in a poisonous 
cycle of daily battles and with endless 
rain driving at the walls, Maureen 
dreams of escape. When a chance 
for happiness arrives in the form of 
unexpected suitor Pato Dooley, she 
dares to hope…
But Mag has other ideas and sets in 
motion a chain of events that build to 
a terrifying climax…

www.queens-theatre.co.uk

Ashvale Gardens 
Allotments 
Ashvale Gardens Allotments by 
Ogelthorpe School has  a few spare 
plots available if anyone is interested 
in growing their own fruit and veg 
whilst keeping fit, gardening is a 
really good exercise and you get the 
additional benefit, satisfaction and 
value of doing it yourself. We are a 
friendly group and hold a number of 
social functions on our communal 
plot during the year. If you are new 
to growing your own there are always 
people willing to help/ give advice.

Contact Mike Willcocks 01708 501505 
or mike@willcocks.me.uk

Havering 
Singers Events
16 November  - Brahms Requiem 
7.30pm @ Holy Cross, Hornchurch 
Rd, RM11 1PX .
21 December - Music for Christmas 
7.30pm @ Holy Cross, Hornchurch 
Rd, RM11 1PX.
Full Details and Tickets available on  
www.haveringsingers.org.uk

Unauthorised 
Encampments 
in Havering 
In September, the High Court granted 
Havering Council’s application for 
an Interim Injunction to prevent 
unauthorised encampments across 
over 200 sites in Havering (including 
several in Upminster and Cranham) 
and against both named individuals 
and persons unknown. This will give 
the Council extra powers to effectively 
tackle the issue of such encampments 
on both public and privately owned 
land. Further details of the Order and 
its effects can be found on Havering 
Council’s website via www.havering.
gov.uk/encampmentinjunction .

Hornchurch 
Football Club
Please note following home fixtures: 
Saturday 16th Corinthian Casuals and 
30th Bognor Regis Town.
Next month on Saturday 14th 
Cheshunt. Kick off at 3pm for all 
these games. Go along and support 
the Urchins a great afternoon seeing 
some fantastic football. The Stadium, 
Bridge Avenue, Upminster. 

Indoor Table 
Top Sales
Coopers Company & Coborn School
St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14 
3HS on Sunday 3rd November and 1st 
December.
Table Top tables we supply for £12
Seller supplies £8 (up to 6ft).
Sellers arrive between 7 – 8.30am. 
Doors open for at 9am. 50p entrance 
fee for adults…..children free.
Entrance free after 10.30am. 
Sellers must book and pay in advance
We only take bookings for 1 event at a 
time. Toilets & refreshments available 
with Disabled Access & Parking.
Please call 07508135449.    
e.mail….bootsales@cooperscoborn.
co.uk . These events are organised 
by the Coopers Parents & Friends 
Association.

L. J. NICHOLLS
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

PAINTING, DECORATING &
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

UPMINSTER

01708 288022 / 07958 492177
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Thames Chase 
Community Forest
This autumn we will be starting a 
new project to regenerate the tree 
nursery at the Forest Centre as a 
teaching nursery with access for 
all abilities. This is part of the Land 
of the Fanns Scheme. Funding is 
now in place and we are seeking a 
dedicated team of volunteers to work 
alongside a trained leader to develop 
a community tree nursery that will be 
available for education, volunteering 
and to supply small quantities of 
native trees to organisations, schools 
and individuals. If you would like 
to be involved, please contact the 
Visitor Centre or email enquiries@
thameschase.org.uk   
Events for the beginning of the festive 
season include:
Celebrate the ‘Good old Days’ in 
music and song at a delicious cream 
tea on Friday 15h November from 
2.30-4.30pm at the Forest Centre. 
Booking is essential at £9 per person.
Find a unique Christmas gift at the 
Christmas Craft Fair on 16th and 
17th November between 10am and 
4pm each day at the Forest Centre. 
Choose from a wide range of crafts 
including fused glass, useful and 
decorative wooden items, silver 
and bead jewellery, textiles, cards, 
Christmas decorations and lots more. 
 Admission free.

Test your general knowledge at our 
Xmas Cracker Quiz Evening on 
Friday 22nd November from 7pm at 
the Old Chapel, Upminster. Play in 
tables of 8 with tickets £6 per person 
from the Forest Centre. 
Discover more about Thorndon 
Country Park on a guided walk on 
Saturday 30th November from 10am. 
Learn about this historic landscape 
and the restoration of the parkland.
If you wish to support the incredible 
work that the Community Forest 
has achieved in the last 30 years in 
re-greening this part of East London 
and South West Essex you can join 
our Thames Chase Trust Supporters 
Scheme to help us into the next 30 
years. 
More information from the website 
www.thameschase.org,uk or at the 
Visitor Centre. 

Shirley Ward 
Tours
November 29th/30th Friday/
Saturday: Thursford Xmas 
Spectacular Show. Overnight stay 
and evening meal after matinee 
show at Heacham Manor Hotel, 
Hunstanton plus free time in Norwich 
next day: £189 per person, S/S £15 pp.
December 19th Thu 
Royal Albert Hall Friendship 
Matinee 3:30pm. Guy Bakers Big 

Band Christmas Show. 
Cost £5 with a £2 donation to Shirley 
tours.
February : Sat 22 Feb 2020: Brick 
Lane Music Hall; Adult Panto: Big 
Dick Whittington: Inc Coach, 3 course 
Meal/ matinee show;  £70 pp.. 
Please call Shirley Ward 01708 227884 
or e mail  shirley@shirleytours.co.uk 
to Book all trips. 

Robin Hood
Really pleased to remind you that this 
year’s pantomime at our local Queens 
Theatre is “Robin Hood“.
The Pantos at the Queens are fantastic 
and well worth seeing. It’s on from the 
28th November to 5th January next 
year.
Box Office number 01708 443333.
Please look out for the huge variety 
of one nighters at the Queens-further 
details on their web site.

www.queens-theatre.co.uk 

Adventure 
Island Tickets 
Half price Adventure Island 
(£16.50 Blue / £13 Red) and less 
than half price Sealife Southend 
tickets (£6), available all year 

round, valid to 31 December, 
may be collected locally.  Please 
contact Annie: 07517 856571, 
Penny: 07703 676989 or MAA 
Eyecare, Avon Road: 01708 259889 
- thank you to everyone for your 
continued support. 

Important 
Information on 
Vaccination for 
Pets
An International Report has 
highlighted that animal health and 
welfare of both pet and livestock is 
at risk worldwide from low uptake 
of vaccination. Many factors have 
been cited as the cause including 
politics, costs and the anti-vaccine 
movement. In the UK 25% of dogs 
have never been vaccinated down 
11% on 2011. Vaccination of our 
pet dogs, cats, rabbits and ferrets is 
important because if the majority 
of the population is unvaccinated it 
allows previously eradicated disease 
to once more become evident. Our 
vaccines are nearly 50% less than our 
standard consultation fee and include 
a full general health check-up. If you 
are unsure of your pet’s vaccine status 
and would like advice, please contact 
Lawton and Stoakes 01708 384444. continued on page 11
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S C R Roofing
• All flat roofing • Asphalt and felt systems • Facias and gutters

All staff fully trained, Fully insured, All work guaranteed

Contact Steve Rawles
Tel: 07971 171363

**Air Con Regas From £69.95**

£45
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 Maa Eyecare 
Help Macmillan 
We were proud to host a Macmillan 
Coffee Morning as part of our 
1st Birthday celebrations. The 
community really got behind us, we 
had some amazing cakes, decorations 
and people come in to support us. We 
heard plenty of stories of lost loved 

ones, but we also saw and spoke 
to so many who had kicked cancer 
out. Everyone was so supportive 
that we managed to raise £607.70 for 
Macmillan cancer support.

Yogi and the Team at Maa Eyecare

Havering 
Singers Concert

November 16, 7:30 pm - 9:30 pm.
This will be a special evening. 
With Jonathan Rathbone at the 
helm, we will perform Brahms 
German Requiem accompanied 
by two excellent pianists at 
the same piano keyboard. 
Described as four hand piano 
accompaniment we are delighted 
that Tim Smith and Leo 
Nicholson will be undertaking 
this exciting performance. It will 
challenge your preconceptions 
about how this work should go.
The venue for this concert will be 
Holy Cross Church, Hornchurch 
Rd, Hornchurch RM11 1PX.

Tickets for this concert will be 
£13, discounted to £11 if bought 
and paid for in advance from 
the website (by Wednesday 13th 
November). Tickets for children 
and students aged 5 – 17 will be 
£5. Sponsor Patrons of Havering 

Singers will receive their usual 
discount.

https://www.haveringsingers.org.uk

Messy Church
What is it? A fun and messy time 
exploring God stuff together.
What will it involve? Craft, games, 
music, stories and a meal
Who is it for? Messy Church is an event 
designed for families (not just children) 
including parents, grandparents, 
carers and friends. All children must be 
accompanied by an adult.
How do I sign up? You don’t have to 
sign up to be part of Messy Church, just 
come along whenever you want to.
Where is it? Moor Lane Church, Moor 
Lane, Cranham, RM14 1HN.
When is it? Fridays 4.30-6.30pm (3rd 
Friday in month), 15th November 2019.
If you would like to know more 
contact: Liz and Lauren, Children 
and Families Team, St Luke’s Church, 
Cranham:  01708 222562 or email: 
messychurchstlukes@gmail.com

Christmas 
Market
Christmas  Market at Trinity Church, 
Station Road, Upminster, on 
Saturday, 30th November from 10:00 
– 1:00.

All the usual stalls, including 
beautiful hand-crafted gifts. Coffee 
and cakes available throughout the 
morning. All proceeds to be divided 
equally between Trinity Church 
and the Whitechapel Mission, the 
church’s charity for 2019. Entry is 
free! 

Knitter Natter
The Upminster Royal British Legion 
club has a ‘Knitter Natter Group’. We 
meet every Thursday at 2.00pm in 
the Club. This is a sociable friendly 
group. If you can’t Knit or Crochet, 
we will help you to get started. We 
have hundreds of patterns, lots of 
wool and needles. Why not come 
along for a social afternoon and 
a cuppa at 316 St Marys Lane, 
Upminster, RM14 3HL(next to the 
car showroom).  Currently we are 
working on a knitted/crochet poppy 
display to raise funds for the Poppy 
Appeal. For more information 
contact Lorraine on 07796 992000 or 
pop into the club.

Peter Pan the 
Musical
This wonderful pre Christmas 
production takes place at The 
Brookside Theatre, Eastern Road, 
Romford from Wednesday 11th to 

continued on page 13
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07971 293569 
Website:

Mbm-electrical.co.uk 
Email:

Info@mbm-electrical.co.uk

01708 898919

Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606

Your local Personal 
Trainer
REPS Accredited

Call Matt on 07713 114695
Also on Facebook and Instagram

    Free First Session

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Contact Martin Flower 
Telephone: 07785 244212

E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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Saturday 21st December each evening 
at 8pm. Saturday matinees at 2pm. 
Tickets £18, Concessions £15.
This is a sensational musical 
adaptation of J.M.Barrie’s Peter Pan.
Join Peter and the Darling family as 
they are whisked away to a land of 
imagination and a host of colourful 
characters including the mischievous 
Lost Boys, Tiger Lily and of course the 
dastardly villainous Captain Cook.
This will be a spectacular 
swashbuckling adventure, jaw dropping 
effects with an infectious score.
Peter Pan the Musical is an 
unforgettable family adventure .
Book now on 01708 755775. A fabulous 
way to start the Christmas period.

Quiz Night 
Havering East Rotary club are holding 
a Fund Raising Quiz Night on Friday 
29 November at the Conservative 
Club in Hornchurch Time 7.30.  
Ticket £10.00 bring your own nibbles    
For Table reservations please phone 
01708 780158.
 

Saturday Talks 
Club
The Life of Prince Albert
The speaker is Anne Stott on Saturday 
November 9th 2019 2.15pm-4.30pm ( 
Doors open 1.45pm)
Venue Roope Hall, United Trinity 
Reform Church,Station Lane, 

Upminster.
Cost £5.00 including Tea and biscuits.
For further information contact Mrs. 
G Blake 01708 227512 / 07788751407 
or Mrs. B.Bland 01689 858701 / 
07951217930.

Vegan Baking
Vanilla Bake Club regulars will be 
rising to the challenge of Vegan 
baking this month! This should be 
an interesting one.  We meet at on 
18th November at 6.30pm at the Old 
Chapel, Sacred Heart of St Mary’s 
School.
If you haven’t been to one of our 
events before, this is how it works: 
we all bake something in line with 
the theme, sweet or savoury, bring 
it along to share with our members. 
There’s plenty of tea, coffee and chat 
with a friendly crowd of regulars 
and you may pick up a baking tip 
or recipe or two. At the end of the 
evening there are always lots of 
goodies to take home if you haven’t 
managed to try everything. There’s 
no joining fee or membership but 
we charge £5 per session to cover 
unlimited tea and coffee and hall 
hire. How better to spend a Monday 
evening?. For more information 
call Jennifer on 07940828154, email 
vanillabakeclubupm@gmail.com, or 
visit our Facebook page.

RSPCA 
This year marks the 150 anniversary 
of the founding of the Royal Society 
for the Prevention of Cruelty to 
Animals growing from small ideas 
and roots to the vast organisation it 
is today.  Separating cases of obvious 
mistreatment of animals, from those 
of lack of knowledge into how to 
care for an animal correctly, they 
are successful in many court cases.  
They also offer advice, investigate 
cause of concern from residents and 
keep an eye on animal welfare in 
general. Perhaps it’s providence that 
this milestone in their history will 
be marked on the 1st Jan next year 
with the banning of  wild animals in 
circuses, something which England 
has lagged behind in for several years, 
the ban is in force in 19 European 
countries already. Havering Council 
banned Circuses with wild animals 
over 30 years ago!

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN 

Harold Court 
Primary School 
Christmas Fayre 
Tuesday 26th of November 3.30pm - 
5.30pm - all are welcome - The fayre 
will help you ease into the Christmas 
spirit. With fun, food, stalls and a 

special Christmas visitor. Church 
Road, Harold Wood, Essex, RM3 0SH. 

Upminster Royal 
British Legion 
Club Christmas 
Fair  
Upminster Royal British Legion 
will be hosting a Christmas Fair on 
Saturday 16th November. Come 
along and join us for an afternoon 
of festive treats. Local Businesses 
selling Christmas items, Hand Knitted 
clothing, Decorations, Gifts, Beauty, 
if you are feeling lucky a Raffle and 
Tombola and much more. The Slow 
Dough Pizza co will be cooking. Santa 
will arrive in the afternoon. Put it in 
your diary.

TfL Planned 
Line Closures 
Transport for London have a website 
that gives advance notice of planned 
line closures and service changes 
across their network. The website 
has details for up to six months in 
advance. See – www.tfl.gov.uk/status-
updates/planned-track-closures .

Cllr JOHN TYLER

55+ ?
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Upminster Plastering &
Building Services

01708 221297 or 07765 013623
 Kitchen & Bathroom Refurbishment 

Exterior/Interior Paintwork
Extensions & Alterations
Plastering & Rendering

Guttering & Fascias
Pebbledashing

LOCAL TRADESMAN WITH OVER 
40 YEARS EXPERIENCE (references given)

  01708 221297 or 07765 013623
E-mail:  upminsterplastering@gmail.com

LOW BACK & NECK PAIN,SCIATICA
ARTHRITIS
WHIPLASH
HEADACHES & SPORTS INJURIES

 LOW BACK & NECK PAIN, SCIATICA
 ARTHRITIS
 WHIPLASH
 HEADACHES & SPORTS INJURIES

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Contact Martin Flower 
Telephone: 07785 244212

E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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Beware of Bogus 
Tree Surgeons 
Recently, the issue of bogus workmen 
conning residents out of large 
amounts of money for pruning trees 
in their gardens, was highlighted on 
television, with an example shown 
in Romford. This is one of the many 
ways that criminals try to trick people 
(particularly the elderly) into paying 
for services they don’t need.
One example in our area some time 
ago, was of four men who appeared 
at the end of someone’s garden, 
claiming to be tree surgeons working 
for his neighbour. They said they 
needed to cut the man’s trees back 
because they were encroaching 
into the neighbour’s garden. After 
cutting some branches they told 
the man that he would have to pay 
several thousand pounds for the work 
and refused to leave until he did. 
Unfortunately, the resident felt so 
intimidated that he paid the money.
Havering Trading Standards give the 
following advice of what to look out 
for –
•	 An unexpected telephone call, 
visit to your home, letter, email or 
text.
•	 The company isn’t already known 
to you.
•	 Money is asked to be paid or sent 
in advance.
•	 A quick response is asked for, 
when it is not necessary.
•	 Any request for the transaction to 
be kept secret.
•	 You are asked to hand over bank 
and other personal details.

Havering Trading Standards have 
their own ‘Find an approved trader‘ 
website, which can be accessed via 
www.havering.gov.uk and searching 
Find an approved trader.
If you think you have been a victim 
of fraud then you should report it 
online to Action Fraud via www.
actionfraud.police.uk or by 
telephone on 0300 123 2040.
Advice is also available from Citizens 
Advice. Visit their website www.
citizensadvice.org.uk or call their 
consumer helpline on 03454 040 506.

Cllr JOHN TYLER 

Cranham 
Christmas Fayre 
Christmas Fayre & Shopping Event on
Saturday 16th November, 11am - 3pm 
with FREE Entry.
Father Christmas 12-2pm.
Cranham Community Association, 
Marlborough Gardens, Upminster 
RM14 1SR.

Perform 
Perform is a different type of 
performing arts school. We use a 
unique mix of drama, dance and 
singing - specially developed and 
written by us - to bring out every 
child’s true potential.
All our classes are kept small to 
ensure lots of individual attention 
by our experienced teachers - hand-
picked for their warmth, energy and 
professionalism. They’ll focus on your 
child’s enthusiasm and engagement 
in the activities rather than their 
precision and ability to learn moves. 
And they’ll be with your child every 
step of the way to guide, inspire and 
encourage.
Held at the New Windmill Hall, St 
Marys Lane, Upminster, Essex, RM14 
2QH. https://www.perform.org.uk/
venue/areas?area=Upminster

Suzie Moffat - Area Partner

Gentle Pilates 
for Seniors 
Thursdays 5.00pm at Upminster 
Pilates Studio, off Argyle Gardens 
(near Coopers’ School). For very 
mobile Seniors or anyone who would 
like a more gentle Pilates class. 
Small group for individual attention. 
Improve joint mobility, bone strength, 
core strength, balance, co-ordination 
and posture. 
Each participant must be able to lie 
on a mat on the floor for many of the 
exercises and get back up with only a 
chair for assistance.
Classes booked per block, spaces are 
limited, pre-booking essential, call 
Charlene on 07411 826721. 
We also offer Beginner Courses, 
Improver/Intermediate Classes, 
Post Natal, Men Only Classes, 
1:1 sessions, Post Injury/Surgery 

Rehabilitation, Reformer Pilates, 
Sports/Remedial Massage. For 
further information please visit www.
upminstersportsmassage.co.uk

Personal Training 
My name is Sarah Ransom and I 
have been a Personal Trainer for 
over 15 years.  I’ve covered a mixture 
of fitness projects including 121 
Personal training in gyms, Heath 
clubs and clients houses.   Classes, 
group training, children’s fitness,  pre 
and post natal, weight management  
and core specifics are just a few to 
mention. 
All have lead to a wide understanding 
of the fitness industry. Mainly my 
clients wish to lead a balanced 
lifestyle to achieve a healthier happier 
future.  I provide a service to help 
each individual achieve this. My 
contact details are on page 20.

Look forward to hearing from you, 
Sarah 

Junk For Saint 
Francis Hospice 
One woman’s junk is another 
woman’s treasure. Despite 
chronic obstructive pulmonary 
disease, chronic arthritis, and joint 
replacements in her fingers, Doreen 
Russell has magic hands.  
Doreen has been volunteering at 
our Harold Hill retail store for 18 
years, turning one person’s junk into 
another person’s treasure. You name 
it, Doreen makes it: aprons, peg bags, 
jewellery, baby blankets and soft toys 
— all from odds and ends, sometimes 
broken.  As summer winds down 
and the nights draw in, it’s time for 
falling leaves, crisp air, pumpkin in 
everything, and bugs to crawl back to 
where they came from. It’s also when 
Doreen’s cosy comfort blankets and 
cuddly rag dolls are in high demand.  
This autumn, we’re appealing for 
you to drop what you would usually 
throw in the bin to your local store 
for Doreen to work her wonders on. 
She needs your beads, gems, curtains, 
cloth, broken jewellery, and torn 
clothes. Now 75, Doreen doesn’t miss 
a trick. She’s still got her finger on 
the fashion pulse and moves with the 
times to deliver the latest trends.  
If you’d like to donate your old rags 

and bits and bobs to Doreen, then 
we’d love to see you at one of our 
stores. All you need to do is bundle 
your bric-a-brac in a box and mark it 
up for the attention of Doreen Russell. 

Doreen and her husband, Kelvin

Charity Ball 
Home-Start Havering a local charity 
based in Havering supporting families 
either practically or emotionally 
with at least one child under 5 are 
holding their first fundraising Charity 
Ball on Saturday 30th November at 
Upminster Masonic Hall, Deyncourt 
Gardens. Prosecco on arrival, 3 course 
meal, wine on table, live music along 
with auction and raffles. Arrival time 
6.15pm, Dinner 7pm, Carriages 12pm. 
Ticket price £40.
If you would like to come and support 
us please contact Lorraine 01708 
455551. 

Rugby Youth 
Section 
Old Cooperians R.F.C. Mini and 
Youth Section officially start back 
at The Pavilion, Coopers Co. and 
Coburn School, Upminster on 
Sundays, 1015hrs for a 1030hrs start. 
We are very keen to continue growing 
the club and saving children from a 
life of Xbox and drudgery. We would 
appreciate your assistance in telling 
everyone how wonderful we are 
and bringing along friends, family 
and neighbours especially U5’s 
(Reception), U6’s (Y1) and U7’s (Y2).
For further details contact the Old 
Cooperians R.F.C. Membership 
Secretary - Margaret Persaud; 07745 
133342, ocrfc.mnymembership@
gmail.com
The senior team are also on the 
lookout for new members, if anyone is 
feeling the urge to take to the field and 
look as ‘buff’ and finely honed as our 
coaching staff!

We emphasise the need to preserve your natural teeth by the
prevention of tooth decay and gum disease

New NHS and Private Patients Welcome

Dental Implants now available

Modern Friendly Environment

Emergency Treatment

Cosmetic Dentistry

Flexible Dentures

Zoom Laser Whitening

Hygienist Available

Air Polish
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01708 921360 / 07921 513970
www.rjwatsoncarpentryandjoinery.co.uk

Kitchens Bedrooms Bathrooms Living Areas Offices

Westbury James Interiors manufacture and fit bespoke furniture 
for Kitchens, Bedrooms, Bathrooms, Home Offices & Living 
Rooms. Contemporary High Gloss, Traditional Wood and 

Timeless Shaker designs - we have ranges to fulfil every design 
concept.  Our colour-matched quality carcases with clever storage 
solutions are made to measure, with a wide range of worktops & 

handles providing the perfect finishing touches.

Westbury Farm, St Mary's Lane, Upminster, RM14 3NU
Tel: 01708 227273 Email: info@westburyinteriors.co.uk

Probably the best kept secret in Upminster
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LOCAL FUTURE 
EVENTS

NOVEMBER	

	 Hornchurch & Upminster Rotary 
Club, every Thursday 12.30 for 
1pm, The Railway Hotel, Station 
Road Hornchurch Tel: 01708 
250855.

8	 Friday – Scottish Country 
Dancing, every Friday at St 
Laurence Church Minor Hall RM14 
2BB. 10.00 to 11.45 am. Beginners 
welcome. Further details from 
Fiona 07976 438950. A donation 
of £3 requested to cover hall hire, 
includes tea/coffee and biscuits., 
Contact:- secretary Joy Emerson 
01708 440297.

10	Sunday - OASIS - A ‘disability-
friendly’ meeting, 3.00 to 4.30 
pm at Cranham Baptist Church, 
Severn Drive. Please contact the 
Oasis Team Oasis meetings are 
for adults with disabilities and 
their carers.  All our meetings are 
accessible, friendly and informal. 
Contact the Oasis Team on 01708 
223551 or 07714 853545.

11	Monday - Havering branch Essex 
Wildlife Trust illustrated talk by 
Mary Smith on Orchids of Britain 
and abroad. Meetings held on the 
1st floor, Hornchurch Library, 44 
North Street, RM 11 1TB, Parking 
at rear, Lift to 1st floor, 8.00 
-9.45pm.

12	Tuesday - The Arts Society, 
Havering (formally NADFAS 
Havering) welcomes Mr James 
Bolton with a  talk on ‘ Repton 
and the Picturesque’. Lecture 
10.45am Coffee from 10.00am.  
Visitors welcome at £8.  Meetings 
are held at The New Windmill 
Hall, St Mary’s Lane, Upminster 
RM14 2QH. Further details of 
forthcoming lectures and events 
can be found at www.tashavering.
org.uk

12	Tuesday - Upminster Dementia 
Choir. All Saints Church Hall, 
10.30am-11.00am for tea and 
coffee with the choir starting 
from 11.00am-12.00. Every other 
Tuesday. The session is £1.00 per 
person. We would love you to join 
us! If you would like any further 
details please contact gillian.ford@
havering.gov.uk or telephone: 
01708 641317

12	Tuesday – Upminster Camera 
Club. Safari Evening Judging. Every 
Tuesday at 7:45pm for an 8:00pm 
start. Cranham Community 

Association, Marlborough 
Gardens, Cranham, RM14 1SR. 

13	Wednesday – Havering U3A. 
“Reflections of Post War London” 
by Bernard Lockett. Havering U3A 
meets at 2:30pm on the second 
Wednesday of the month at St. 
Michael’s Church Hall, Main Road, 
Gidea Park, Romford. Interest 
groups run throughout the month. 
www.u3asites.org.uk/havering 

13	Wednesday -  The Front Lane 
Community Association Tea 
Dance at Cranham Social Hall, 
Front Lane, Cranham, RM14 1XN 
on the 2nd Wednesday of each 
month.  Doors open 2.15 p.m. 
Come along and make new friends, 
whilst dancing to music by  ‘John’. 
£3.50 inc refreshments.  Pay on the 
door. Further details contact Val 
on 01708 224166.

13	Wednesday - Nelmes Women’s 
Institute meet on the 2nd 
Wednesday of every month and 
welcome new members of all 
ages.  Meetings are held at Nelmes 
United Reformed Church Hall 
(corner of Nelmes Road and 
Burntwood Avenue, Hornchurch, 
RM11 3JA).  Meetings start at 2 pm 
promptly.   Please contact Ruth 
McDougall on 01708 448431 or 
Ruth.wellwisher@gmail.com  for 
further details.  

15	Friday - Havering Antique 
Collectors Club meet at the 
Neighbourhood Centre, Gubbins 
Lane, Harold Wood. 7.30 for 
8.00 - Guests £5.  Art Deco Silver 
& Jewellery. Chairman Mrs Chris 
Lovett 0794 7367258. Annual 
Membership only £30. 

18  Monday – Diabetes UK – Havering 
Group Meetings are held at  North 
Street Halls ,24 North Street, 
Hornchurch – Opposite Iceland, 
RM11 1QX .  Normally on the third 
Monday of each month (except 
for August and January) at 8PM. 
Contact our secretary, Ann on 
01708 935779, for more details.

19	Tuesday - Cranham Engayne 
W.I. welcomes new members and 
visitors.  Meetings held on the 3rd 
Tuesday of each month at 2 pm to 
4 pm at the Cranham Community 
Centre, Marlborough Gardens.

19	Tuesday - Upminster U3A Nick 
Dobson   London: A City in 
Turmoil. New Windmill Hall in 
Upminster. Doors open at 12.30pm 
for a 1pm start. For further 
information about membership 
and current interest groups, come 
along to a meeting for free or check 
out our website www.u3asites.org.
uk/upminster

continued on page 19

www.csmotors.co.uk

( C.S. Motors )
All Cars Wanted!!!

Top Prices Paid Instantly
0208 5916691 
07836692803
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IN DOORS LTD
Local Manufacturers

COMPLETE NEW KITCHEN & BEDROOMS 
Supply only, or Supplied and Expertly Fitted, Design & Planning 

OR REPLACEMENT 
Kitchen & Wardrobe Doors

Vinyled-Gloss Slab, Handleless Matt Finish
Painted Solid Wood-BS/RAL- Farrow & Ball colours 

WORKTOPS - Laminate/Granite & Quartz 
Most Appliances available – Blanco, Neff, 

Siemens, Bosch, Belling etc. 
HANDLES - Large range Inc. SWAROVSKI 
Friendly & Helpful, Trade & Public Welcome

Visit our Showroom/Factory
Mon to Fri: 9am to 5pm, Sat. 9 to 1.30pm

Tel: 01708 671199
Units 5-7 ARCANY ROAD, S.OCKENDON RM15 5SX

Email: info@indoorsessex.co.uk
No appointment necessary

AR Property Maintenance Ltd
M: 07962677978  T: 01708926345

arpropertym@gmail.com
Domestic & Commercial Refurbishments, ECO Homes 

& Green building, Home extensions & Loft conversions, 
Kitchens & Bathrooms, Painting & Decorating, Electrics & 
Plumbing, Building & Landscaping, Carpentry & Bespoke 

furniture, Handyman services.

Fully Insured    FREE Estimate

www.arpropertymaintenance.co.uk
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20	Wednesday - Deyncourt Ladies 
Probus Lunch Club meet every 
3rd Wednesday of the month ( 
except August ) and welcome 
new members who are retired. 
Meetings are held at the Masonic 
Centre Deyncourt Gardens 
Upminster. Meetings commence 
at 11.30 am lunch is 12.00pm and 
we have a speaker to follow. Please 
contact Julia Deverill for further 
details on:- tel. 01708745788 
Email:- frelia.deverill@talktalk.net

20	Wednesday - Upminster Floral 
Art Society An entertaining 
evening watching expert floral 
designers. Enter our raffle on 
the night for a chance to take 
home a spectacular flower 
arrangement. Doors open at 7pm 
and refreshments are available. 
Held on the third Wednesday of 
every month (except December). 
Windmill Hall, St Mary’s Lane, 
Upminster. Cost: £7 visitors. Free 
for members. Contact: Margaret 
01708 471977.

21	Thursday - Upminster Wine and 
Social Club meet on the third 
Thursday of the month at 8 pm in 
the Cranham Social Hall, Front 
Lane, Cranham.  We hold meetings 
every month with a variety of 
speakers and wine tasting.  Contact 
John Robson on  01708 744023, 
Margaret Murray on 01708470240  
or simply come along on the night.  
You will be most welcome.

27	Wednesday - Upminster Park 
Towns Womens Guild meet on 
the fourth Wednesday of every 
month at 2 pm to 4 pm in Derham 
Hall (behind Upminster Library), 
Upminster.  Afternoon tea, talks 
and outings amongst a friendly 
group of ladies, all most welcome.  
For more information contact 
Deborah Pryor on 01708 226127 
or Ann Monk on 01708 226305 or 
simply come along.

27	Wednesday - Upminster and 
District Probus Club meet at 
The Cranleigh, 84 Station Road, 
Hornchurch, RM12 6LX on the 
last Wednesday of the month. 
Dave Wilcox - London Through 
the Lens. Contact Barry on 01708 
703783 and leave a message 
or send an email secretary@
upminsterprobus.com.

29	Friday - Single Over Sixty lunch, 
last Friday of every month 12.30 for 
1pm, All Saints Church, The Chase 
Upminster Tel: 01708 228308.

DECEMBER

3	 Tuesday - Oglethorpe W.I  Our 
Christmas Celebration. Members 
only please. Visitors and new 
members are always welcome to 
our meetings which are held on 
the first Tuesday of each month 
at Cranham Social Hall, 103 Front 
Lane, Cranham, RM14 1XN at 7.45 
pm. Further information contact 
Secretary Mrs. E. Bell on 01708 
251161.

7 	 Saturday - Cake Decorating and 
Sugarcraft Club. (not January or 
August) at Royal British Legion, 
205 High St, Hornchurch, RM11 
3XT. 1.30 to 4pm.  A very friendly 
club and beginners are welcome.  
Cost £8 includes refreshments.  
Details from Joy 01708 767145 .

7	 Saturday -The Havering Branch 
of the East of London Family 
History Society hold meetings on 
the first Saturday of every month 
at Trinity Church, Station Road, 
Upminster RM14 2SJ doors open 
at 1pm meeting starts at 2pm. ‘The 
Workhouse’ with Margaret Mills. 
The Internet & Technology Group 
meet at the same venue 11am-
1pm. Teas and coffees can be 
purchased. Members and visitors 
welcome to either or both.

	 Members and visitors welcome to 
either or both.
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D.G. PLUMBING SERVICES
All plumbing work undertaken

 

01708 220994    07977 214541
52 The Grove Upminster  RM14 2ET  

FREE camera video gutter cleaning inspection
High reach vacuum tech 

No mess No ladders
FREE estimates

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Contact Martin Flower 
Telephone: 07785 244212

E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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Christmas Tree 
Festival
Now Autumn is with us and 
Christmas decorations are creeping 
into the shops, Upminster Methodist 
Church is getting ready for the 
annual Christmas Tree Festival. This 
will be the ninth year the church 
has arranged this and it provides a 
lovely introduction for all ages to the 
Christmas season.
The theme this year is “Space-Out of 
this World” and we have invited local 
schools and organisations from the 
church and community to decorate 
trees for this event using this idea. 
The opening times are Saturdays 
10-4pm, Sundays 2-5pm, Weekdays 
2-6pm.
The Festival opens on Saturday 30th 
November at 10am and there will be 
refreshments available all day. In the 
church halls there will be a Christmas 
Market with craft and charity stalls 
selling cards, gifts, cakes and other 
festive goods. 
We welcome visits from community 
groups during the week to see the 
trees. Entrance is free: donations to 
our chosen charities. 
For more details please contact the 
Church Office 01708222278 or email 
upminstertreefest@outlook.com 

Wednesday 
Music Evenings
13th November - Just Say ‘R’ - 
presented by Stephen Raindle. Not 
a programme about going to see the 
doctor but a celebration of a few of 

the many well known composers 
whose name begins with the letter 
R and will include, among others, 
music by Rimsky-Korsakov, Rodrigo, 
Ravel, Respighi and quite possibly 
Sigmund Romberg and Richard 
Rogers.
27th November - 1939 in Music 
& Song - presented by Brian Luck. 
Despite the storm clouds of World 
War 2 looming there was some 
wonderful music during the year that 
brought us the films Gone With the 
Wind and Wizard of Oz plus shows by 
Ivor Novello and Jerome Kern while 
Glen Miller made some of his most 
famous recordings. Local musician 
Brian Luck will have spent much 
time sifting through musical material 
from 1939 to present a nostalgic and 
memorable programme.
Admission to all programmes is 
free but we do ask for a nominal 
contribution to interval refreshments. 
All the music is from recordings 
played on high quality sound 
equipment. The programmes 
commence at 7.30pm ending by 
9.30pm and are held in the 1st Floor 
main meeting room, Hornchurch 
Library, North Street (buses 165, 256 
& 370 stop nearby). For any further 
information contact Stephen Raindle 
01708 470670 or email sraindle@aol.
com
 

Table Top Sale
St Laurence Church Building 
Improvement Fundraising Committee 
are holding a Table Top sale in the 
Main Hall, St Laurence Church, 
Corbets Tey Road on Saturday 30th 
November 2019.
 6ft table tops will be supplied for £10. 
Sellers arrive between 07.30 – 9.00. 

Buyers - doors open at 9.00am. 50p 
entrance fee for adults, children free. 
Tea / Coffee refreshments will be 
available from 9.00am
Sellers must book and pay in advance. 
Please contact St Laurence Parish 
Office on 01708 220696 or parish.
office@upminsterparish.co.uk

Deliverers 
Needed
The Upminster and Cranham 
Residents’ Association rely on a large 
number of volunteers who give up a 
small amount of their free time once a 
month to deliver the Bulletin to local 
homes. In Cranham we are currently 
seeking help to deliver to Isis Drive, 
Blyth Walk, Plover Gdns, Avon Rd 
(Shops & flats above only) and Front 
Lane (one side north of Roseberry 
Gdns). Each of these rounds takes 
around ten minutes. 
If you can assist us in one of these 
roads (or act as a cover deliverer 
in other areas) please contact 
John Tyler on 07982 962 925 or 
johntylerucresidents@outlook.com . 

Upminster 
Travel Agents
What a year its been for the Holiday 
industry in Upminster, Tui close their 
shop doors, Thomas Cook clients 
loose there holidays and travelling 
overseas under the cloud of Brexit 
hasn’t been easy.
However one certainty has been 
Westway Travel supporting the High 
Street and the local community.  
Joining us from the Tui shop is 

local girl Becky Hitchins and we are 
pleased to announce that we have 
just sponsored local football team 
Havering Borough.
It was sad to hear about Thomas Cook 
but Trevor Prior reports that none 
of Westway clients lost a holiday or 
money. He said “we have always 
offered caring service in difficult 
times and now or in the future will be 
no different. Local people support us 
and we in turn want to support them 
whenever we can”

Lexington Way
Parking in Lexington Way has been 
a concern for some time. We have 
all received concerns from residents 
on this matter. There were previous 
proposals to have restrictions on 
parking on both sides of the road 
for the entire length. This was not 
pursued given the concern about the 
lack of parking spaces in the areas 
overnight and at weekends. We are 
aware that commercial vehicles park 
in the bays which are half on and 
off the pavement. Following checks 
with the Highways department, 
we can confirm that there are no 
restrictions on what type of vehicle 
can use and park in Lexington 
Way. If these commercial vehicles 
park outside the marked bays, this 
can be reported to the Council on 
01708 432787. It is appreciated these 
vehicles can cause some concern, 
but having investigated the issue, we 
are told they are not doing anything 
unlawful.

Cllrs JOHN TYLER, GILLIAN FORD 
LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

continued on page 22



Upminster CC v 
Essex CCC
The Annual Benefit Match was 
held at The Recreation Ground on 
8 September last.  The event was 
blessed with fine weather and was 
well attended by the Upminster 
public.  Essex sent a strong side 
comprising the majority of their First 
X1 and not surprisingly won the 
match convincingly.  Nevertheless it 
was good experience for the young 
Upminster players.  A cheque for 
£3,500 was presented to the Essex 
Captain, Simon Harmer in aid of the 
Essex Cricket Foundation, a Charity 
formed for the development of 
cricket in all forms within Essex.  All 
remaining funds generated by the 
Club will be devoted to the promotion 
of their Youth Section.
The Club extends its’ gratitude to all 
the residents that attended the game 
and for their generous support.

David Parish

Police Update
 

At the recent Upminster ward Panel 
meeting the police informed us 
that given the increase in robberies 
and shop lifting in the area, joint 
operations with the British Transport 
Police were being undertaken. The 
Station is an access point used and 
officers will be there identify and deter 
those who maybe planning crimes in 
the area. These joint operations will 
take place at unspecified times. There 
has been an increase over the summer 
of theft from Sheds and we are all 
reminded to keep sheds locked. Work 
is continuing with shopkeepers giving 
advice on the prevention of thefts. 
Thefts from and of motor vehicles is 
still significant and we are reminded 
not to keep things on display in our 
vehicles and to ensure, when left, they 
are securely locked. The future of the 
Corbets Tey office is still uncertain but 
it will be open until at least the end of 
November.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Street Lighting 
 
We were asked recently why three 
columns had the lamps taken out and 
were taped up. Please see reply from 
the Council:
“Thank you for your enquiry 
concerning lighting in The Shrubbery 
and Meadow Way. I have been 
informed by Highways, Traffic and 
Parking that three columns were cut 
down, as they were structurally un-safe. 
Orders have been raised to replace 
them and it is anticipated that these 
works will be completed before 9th 
November 2019.”. In fact the lights 
were up and running in October.

Cllrs LINDA HAWTHORN,  
RON OWER, CHRIS WILKINS

Trees
Further to my colleague Linda 
Hawthorn ‘s article in last months 
Bulletin regarding the replacement 
of the six dead or diseased trees in 
Springfield Gardens, Upminster. 
They will be replaced by flowering 

cherries. We have received 
confirmation from the Council  that 
the tree, that was also diseased, 
outside the Holland & Barrett shop 
at Bell Corner will also be replaced 
in the forthcoming planting season 
which runs from this month to 
March 2020.
Linda has been very successful 
in getting trees replaced and new 
locations planted in Upminster.

Cllr RON OWER 

Cranham Police
SNT Drop-in 
Dates
Below are the dates for the Cranham 
Police Safer Neighbourhood Team 
drop-in sessions, for the rest of the 
year. All are to be held at St Luke’s 
Church, Front Lane, 12 noon to 1pm.
Nov - Wed 13th, Wed 20th, Tue 26th
Dec - Mon 9th, Wed 18th, Mon 30th

New Trees in 
Front Lane
A few months ago a local resident 
contacted me to suggest that extra 
trees be planted on the grass along 
Front Lane, Cranham, in the area 
near to Griffin Avenue and the flats 
in Gadsden Close, to brighten up 
the area further and help absorb 
carbon dioxide. This seemed like a 
very good idea and so I approached 
Havering Council. Having considered 
the matter, the council have now 
agreed to plant an additional five 
trees along this stretch of grass during 
the next planting season (November 
to March). It is nice to see that 
something positive can come out of a 
simple suggestion and I look forward 
to seeing the trees in place.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Cranham Ward 
Meeting Dates
Do you have an issue or concern you 
would like to raise with a Cranham 
Ward Councillor? Why not come along 
to, Cafe4You, 99 Front Lane, Cranham 
(below the Cranham Social Centre) 
between 11am-12 noon on:
2019 - 21st Nov and 19th Dec.
2020 - 16th Jan, 20th Feb, 19th Mar, 
16th Apr & 21st May.

Upminster Ward 
Meeting Dates 
Please note there is no Upminster 
Ward meeting this month. 
Next month on the 4th December we 
will be at St. Joseph’s Hall, St. Marys 
Lane at 7.30pm. 
Our November surgery will be at 
Costa Coffee on the eastern side of 
Station Road on Monday 11th from 
10am to 11am. 
Our contact details are on page 22 if 
you need to contact us before then.. 
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Upminster Ward

Linda Hawthorn 01708 225451

lindahawthorn@hotmail.co.uk

Ron Ower 07721 780372

CouncillorRon.Ower@havering.gov.uk

Chris Wilkins 07960 059195

CouncillorChristopher.Wilkins@havering.gov.uk 

ASSOCIATION CONTACTS
Editor 

Bruce Nicholls 07505 289568 
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Commercial Advertising
Martin Flower 07785 244212 

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Upminster Organiser 
Chris Wilkins 07960 059 195

wilkinschristopher7@gmail.com

Cranham Organiser & Residents’ 
Association Website 

John Tyler (07982 962925) 
www.ucra.co.uk

ASSOCIATION COUNCILLORS
 

Cranham Ward

Gillian Ford 01708 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk

Linda Van Den Hende  01708 223761

lindavandenhende@btinternet.com

John Tyler 07982 962925

JohnTylerUCResidents@outlook.com

Article & Advertising Submission Deadlines
Articles - 1st Month / Advertising - 3rd Month

Copy to be received on or before the above dates one Month 
prior to the publish date. Please note that submitting an article 
does not guarantee publication. Email:bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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Janice's Electrolysis Clinic 
(Formally known as Diane Matthews Clinic)

Book Free Consultation 
Now - worth £35

01708 727239
Janice specialises in permanent hair removal
 for white hairs, grey, blond and dark hairs, 

for fair skin, Asian skin and darker skin colours.
 Other treatments eliminate: 

Facial Thread Veins and Spider Naevi
Skin Tags, Common Warts & Milia.

 
See website for more information

I have worked in this practice for over 25 years and can o�er quality assured treatments and expertise
which is second to none. So if you want honest advice and excellent treatment please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

www.janiceselectrolysisclinic.co.uk

LOCKSMITHS
Emergency call out

All locks opened, supplied & fitted
MLA approved locksmiths
UPVC door lock specialist 

New doors supplied & fitted, safes opened
New safes supplied & fitted

Free quotes - no call out charge

Tel: 01708 640699, mobile: 07890 920 258

TERRY LOWRY
PAINTER AND DECORATOR

CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
ALL INTERIOR & EXTERIOR WORK UNDERTAKEN

VERY COMPETITIVE PRICES
INCLUDING 10% OFF FINAL QUOTE FOR PENSIONERS

             10% OFF FINAL QUOTE FOR 2 ROOMS OR MORE
PHONE: 01708 227365
MOBILE: 07526 785946

EMAIL: t.lowry1@sky.com

 Could you be a Shared Lives Carer?  
If you have room in your home, and the time and compassion 
to support a vulnerable adult to live independently as part of 
your family, we will offer you training, support and a weekly 
allowance of up to £450 per week  

info@bettertogether.org.uk 0208 519 9536  



J. WRIGHT - ELECTRICIAN
REWIRES
EXTRA SOCKETS
COOKER POINTS
SECURITY LIGHTS

CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
FOR ALL ELECTRICAL

INSTALLATION

FREE ESTIMATES
CALL  01708 448402

DAVID WILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
	 ★ PAVING A SPECIALITY                      
	 ★ WALLING
	 ★ TREE FELLING, FENCING
 
DAY, EVENING’S AND WEEKEND’S 01708 700557 . 4 WILLOW WALK 

UPMINSTER. RM14.1XH. MOBILE: 07788 725853

AllCARPENTRY
All Aspects of Carpentry

Staircases, Laminate Flooring, Flatpacks,
Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Wardrobes

WWW.ALLCARPENTRY.CO.UK 
TEL: 01708 525682
MOB: 07950 384595
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